The Honorable Phil Mendelson, Chairman

Council of the District of Columbia

John A. Wilson Building

1350 Pennsylvania Avenue, NW, Room 504
Washington, DC 20004

Dear Chairman Mendelson:

Enclosed for consideration by the Council of the District of Columbia are the “Contracts with Managed Care Organizations for the Provision of Health Care Services to District Residents Emergency Declaration Resolution of 2021”, the “Contracts with Managed Care Organizations for the Provision of Health Care Services to District Residents Emergency Approval and Authorization Act of 2021”, and the “Contracts with Managed Care Organizations for the Provision of Health Care Services to District Residents Temporary Approval and Authorization Act of 2021”.
The legislation would approve three contracts with managed care organizations for the provision of health care services to approximately 250,000 District residents.  Two of the contracts—one with AmeriHealth Caritas District of Columbia and the other with Trusted Health Plan (District of Columbia, Inc.) d/b/a CareFirst BlueCross BlueShield Community Health Plan—would be entered into in accordance with the reconsideration and rescoring of responses of offerors in the competitive range to the original solicitation, pursuant to a decision of the Contract Appeals Board.  The third contract, with MedStar Family Choice, would be entered into on a sole-source basis due to the circumstances described in Mayor’s Order 2021-105.
I urge the Council to take prompt and favorable action on the enclosed legislation.

Sincerely,

Muriel Bowser
Enclosures

